
Annual General Meeting 

Municipal District of Tullow held in Mount Wolseley, Tullow, Co. Carlow 

On 14th June at 4.30pm 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 

Present:  Cllr. Charlie Murphy (Cathaoirleach) 

   Cllr. John Murphy 

   Cllr. Brian O’Donoghue 

   Cllr. John McDonald 

   Cllr. Will Patton 

   Cllr. John Pender 

 

In Attendance: Brian O’Donovan, Acting Director of Services 

   Kieran Comerford, Head of Enterprise 

   Nicola Lawler, Senior Executive Officer 

 

 

1. Election of Cathaoirleach 

 

The members complimented and thanked Cllr. Charlie Murphy for the work completed 

during his year as Cathaoirleach.  He was described as an unorthodox Cathaoirleach who 

had a unique character with a unique outlook.  Brian O’Donovan, on behalf of Michael 

Brennan and the Management Team thanked Charlie and acknowledged that he had steered 

the Tullow project during the year.  They asked that Charlie remain as head of this 

committee until the project was complete. 

 

   Proposed: Cllr. Will Paton 

   Seconded: Cllr. John McDonald 

 

 

Nominations were taken for the new Cathaoirleach and as Cllr. John Pender was the only 

nomination, he was deemed elected. 

 

   Proposed: Cllr. John McDonald 

   Seconded: Cllr. John Murphy 

 

The members joined in congratulating the new Cathaoirleach.  Cllr. Pender thanked the 

members and said what an honour it was to be Cathaoirleach and he looked forward to 

working closely with them in the coming year. 

 

 

2. Election of Leas-Cathaoirleach 

 

Nominations were taken for Leas-Cathaoirleach and as Cllr. John McDonald was the only 

nomination, he was deemed elected. 

 

   Proposed: Cllr. John Pender 

   Seconded: Cllr. Charlie Murphy 

 

 



3. Schedule of Meetings for 2023-2024 

 

A schedule of suggested dates for meeting for 2023-2024 was submitted and the 

members agreed. 

 

  Proposed: Cllr. Jon Pender 

  Seconded: Cllr. John McDonald. 

 

 

This concluded the business of the Annual General Meeting and the monthly meeting resumed. 

 

 

 


